New Buffalo Borough Meeting Minutes

April 8, 2013
Call to Order

President Ted Engle called the meeting of New Buffalo Borough Council to order at: 7:30 p.m. on April 8, 2013, in the New Buffalo United Methodist Church.

Roll Call

Present were council members: Ted Engle, Dave Lesher, and Dale Peterson, Adam Pavusik. 
The following persons were also present: Janice Crouse, Dan Balthaser, Michelle Shutt.
Reading of last Month’s Minutes

The minutes from March 11, 2013 were read. Upon motion of Dave Lesher, seconded by Adam Pavusik, none opposed, the minutes were approved as corrected.  All in favor, none opposed. 

Comments From Visitors
Correspondence
PLGIT Annual Shareholders Meeting Proxy
2012 Annual PSAB Report

Letter from Emergency Management Agency 
2013 Safety Products

Sweetland Invoice – not paying at this time, Ted Engel believes it to be sent in error.

Perry County Emergency management verifying Jeff Woods as our representative.

Borough’s Treasurer’s Report

Upon motion of Dale Peterson, seconded by Dave Lesher, none opposed, the March Treasurer’s Report was approved as presented.   
Sewer Treasurer’s Report

Upon motion of Dale Peterson, seconded by Dave Lesher, none opposed, the March Treasurer’s Report was approved as presented.  
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Council Member Replacement
Ted Engle will continue to work with Michelle, and Bill Bunt to complete the official swearing in of the vacant council member position. As of now it is scheduled for Friday. April 12, 2013.
Sewage/Sewage Authority Report
Materials have been purchased to build the drying rack, but it has not been assembled.
Electric hoist once installed cannot be removed; it does work but need some kind of cover to protect it from the weather because it hangs exposed to the elements on the post. 
The basket is catching items however there are still foreign objects floating in system that need to be removed. 
Despite the borough purchasing most of its own supplies this year instead of through Skelly and Loy, the operating expenses continue to exceed the income.
Several residents are delinquent on monthly sewer payments, civil action suits will be filed with the District Court.

PCCOG  
Nothing to report.
Beautification Committee

Need to obtain shrubbery for the barrier at the sewer plant. Ted will try to obtain some evergreens at a local auction.  Brockley Services said they will keep rates the same for mowing.
Street Committee
Still waiting for grant monies to use for the repairs on Mill Street.  Council members will look into obtaining estimates for road repairs.
Refuse Coordinator

Nothing new to report.

Playground

Plan to remove the fence and remove any equipment that is not able to be repaired.
Ordinance Violations

Still have properties that are quite messy and need to be addressed. This responsibility falls on Ted, the president, without a Mayor in the borough.

Ordinance #01-2011 – Tabled  (new construction, etc..)
Barriers – Along Front Street

Nothing new to report. 
Rental

The Bathroom hot water faucet was repaired. The dehumidifier will be set to run more as the summer months approach.   
The prior rental property tenants have broken the past rent pay back signed agreement.  A civil action suit will be filed with the District Court.

Audit 2012
Phyllis Krieger has begun work on the 2012 audit.
Bills

Upon motion of Dale Peterson, seconded by Adam Pavusik, all in favor, none opposed, the bill list was approved for payment. 
Sewer Bills

Upon motion of Dale Peterson, seconded by Dave Lesher, all in favor, none opposed, the bill list was approved for payment. 
GOOD of the ORDER/ANNOUNCEMENTS
Municipal Primary coming up in May.  There are 4 opening on the Borough Council.  
ADJOURN
Upon motion of Dale Peterson, seconded by Dave Lesher, none opposed, council adjourned at 8:55p.m.

Respectfully submitted by Judy Parrish
Secretary/Treasurer
